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Hello everyone; 
I have to admit, after a lot of shooting during May and June; I’ve enjoyed the break, 
but ready to get after it again! The next shoot is on Sunday August 6th. Hosted by 
Rick Horton and it is a regular grocery shoot. 
 
At the Founder’s Day weekend shoot we started Saturday morning with the Over the 
Log Shoot and Steve Larue got 1st, Trent Grove 2nd and Mike Hill 3rd place. 
The afternoon was a Table Shoot, run by Mark Herman (thanks Mark!!) Steve Larue 
was 1st, Rick Horton 2nd and Trent Grove 3rd place. 
Sunday was a paper shoot and Gary Bevard won the Presentation Tomahawk made 
by Rick Harkless, Ken Netting and George Kidner. Gary also beat Trent out for the 
Schuetzen Target then had the gall to hit the “hidden spot” too.  
I think everyone had a good time, Sis made some excellent food again! The 
weatherman was good to us so not many complaints. 
 
We had a couple entries (maybe re-entries) into the Hall of Shame: Bob Hurlburt cut 
both index fingers on Saturday so he couldn’t even shoot on Sunday, if you’re going 
to do it, might as well go all the way! Rick Horton loaded 2 balls and no powder! 
 
We gained a new club member, welcome Tim Cheeseman! 
 
On a sad note, our sympathies go out to The Columbus Muzzle Loading Gun Club 
with the loss of Ray Bass, I’m sure he will be missed. 
 
We will have to help out the Centerburg Conservation Club on September 16th. They 
are having the Kids Fishing Derby again and have asked for us to be there. More 
details will follow, please consider attending. 
 
Hope to see you all on August 6th. 
 
Mark Hazel 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

http://www.OVMLGC.com 

http://www.ovmlgc.com/

